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PRESS RELEASE

RECOVERY OF BANNED TOBACCO ARTICLES BY SOUTH
ANDAMAN POLICE NEAR LOHA BARRACK, OGRABRAJ

A police team of PS Ograbraj recovered 240 Nos. packet of Baghban 69

Zarda in a white colour plastic bag on 27/08/2017.

On '27/08/2017, information was received at PS Ograbraj that one white

colour plastic bag has been thrown near Loha Barrack, Ograbraj from a white

colour vehicle, whose Registration number was not seen. Upon this Inspector

Shabana Haneef, SHO PS Ograbraj along with PC/2846 Anupam Dutta, PS

Ograbraj and PC/453 K. Mohd Azhar, PS Ograbraj reached the spot and on

checking the above plastic bag 06 Nos. black packets each containing 40 nos.

contraband "Baghban 69 Zarda Pkts." (Total 240 Nos. Zarda Pkt.) was found. The

same has been handed over to concerned Food Safety Officer for further necessary

action.

The south Andaman police remains committed to ensure strict action against

contraband substances. The general public is requested to share information with

Police so that anti-social elements are brought to justice and any information may

be passed on 100 (PCR) or respective Police Station on 03192-232400 (PS

Aberdeen) 250525 (PS Pahargaon), 232232(PS Chatham), 258411 (PS Bamboo

Flat), 224934 (PS Ograbraj), 287590 (PS Humfrygunj), 282405 (PS Havelock),

284208 (PS Hut Bay) and  282602 (PS Neil Island).


